You asked:

To my knowledge Leicester Market has one "Director for Markets" one "Head of Markets" three "Senior Market Officers" which preside over further three "Market Officer".

Why it is necessary that three supervisors supervise three lower ranked colleagues?
Answer: 
The Markets service has one distinct head of service.  The Director post referred to also has a wide range of other responsibilities and whilst Markets are contained within that portfolio there is no direct management responsibility. 
The Head of Markets is responsible for 3 individual Senior Market Inspectors and they in turn have responsibility for 3 Market Officers.

Whilst there are 3 individual Senior Market Inspectors it is important to note that 2 are full time and one is a part time officer.  It is also important to note that their responsibility lies not only in supervising staff but also in insuring the efficient delivery of the Market’s service both in the City Centre and at Beaumont Leys.  The City Centre Market operates over 6 days a week and Traders are present at a very minimum for over 60 hours a week.

To provide sufficient supervisory cover it is therefore necessary, at this time, to have the current staffing levels we have.  If we did not have the staff it would be necessary to make enhanced payments on overtime and this would not be cost effective.

I can assure you that the Head of Markets regularly considers opportunities to reduce cost whilst not affecting the level of service provided and will continue to do so.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

